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December 16, 2021

Zachary Goff
10623 NE Fox Farm Road
Dundee, Oregon 97115

Dear Zachary,

This letter serves as official notification of the results of our review of the signature petition
sheets submitted to the Yambhill County Clerk’s office on December 13, 2021, for recall petition
YAM-2021-004 RECALL (a.k.a. Recall Dave Brown — Newberg School Board Director). This letter
affirms the verification and certification of 2,698 valid signatures from Active Registered Voters
within the Newberg School District to initiate a recall election.

The qualifying sheets from your first submission contained 2,925 lines with information. After
removing from consideration, the blank lines, lines that had been crossed out, etc., there
remained 2,827 viable lines for us to potentially glean qualified voter signatures.

The required number of valid signatures for the recall of a Newberg School District Board
Member is 2,547 (15% of the number of votes cast for Governor in the last election for
Governor for a full 4-year term) within the Newberg School District. We certify that 2,698 valid
signatures have been submitted within the first submittal (not including the second submittal
on December 16, 2021) yielding 151 more than are required.

The second submittal of signature sheets occurred on December 16, 2021. There are 10 “e
Sheets” and 12 traditional signature sheets in the second submittal. There are more than
enough valid signatures in the first submittal, so we will not need to process the second.

Since the number of qualified signatures exceeds the minimum number needed, a recall
election will be held unless the Public Officer, Dave Brown, resigns within 5 days of this notice.

The Public Officer has 5 days to either resign or submit a “Statement of Justification” (formally
known as the SEL 352). That day is December 21, 2021. If the Public Officer does not resign, a
recall election will be scheduled for Tuesday, January 18, 2022.

Following this letter, a full accounting of the signature sheets will be provided. If you have any
guestions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Slncerely, E

Brian Van Bergen
Yambhill County Clerk



